
School Term Dates 2020 

Term 1 Tuesday 29 January – Thursday 9 April (Students return Wednesday 30 January) 

Term 2 Monday 27 April – Friday 3 July (Students return Tuesday 28 April) 

Term 3 Monday 20 July – Friday 25 September (Students return Tuesday 21 July)  

Term 4 Monday 12 October – Friday 18 December (Students finish Wednesday 16 December) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEWSLETTER 
TERM ONE WEEK EIGHT 2020 

 

E: Picton-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
www.picton-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
Principal: Nathan Neilson 
 

27 Lumsdaine St, Picton NSW 2571 
Ph: (02) 4677 1497 

Fax: (02) 4677 2103 
 

SCHOOL CALENDAR 

Monday 30th March  School Photos 

Thursday 9th April  LAST DAY OF TERM 

 

TERM 2 

Tuesday 28th April  Students Return 

Friday 9th May  Cross Country @ Victoria Oval 

Tuesday 12 May  7.00pm P & C Meeting 

Principal’s Report 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

We are certainly facing interesting and challenging 

times at present, with day-to-day announcements 

being made as strategies are put in place across the 

state and country to cope with the spread of Novel 

Coronavirus. As a school, we are responding to 

directives and requests, which are coming through 

from the Department daily. I would like to take this 

opportunity to acknowledge and thank our wonderful 

staff at Picton Public School, who have shown 

extraordinary flexibility, understanding, resilience 

and calm during these uncertain and unpredictable 

times. Throughout the multiple and fast-paced 

changes that are occurring within schools, our staff 

have modelled stability and calm for our students, 

while ensuring that things stay as normal as possible 

throughout the school day. I would also like to thank 

our community for your understanding, as we make   

 

 

changes to the way we would normally operate, to 

ensure the health and safety of your children. I would 

like to update you on a range of information we 

currently have, and outline the adjustments we are 

currently making at school, in response to directions 

from the Department. 

Attendance 

The health and safety of our students and staff is 

paramount. Any students who are unwell or showing 

signs of illness should remain at home. Students and 

staff who have chronic illness or compromised health 

should also remain at home. As previously 

communicated, any students who have returned home 

from overseas travel must self-isolate for 14 days 

following their return. As expected, we have 

experienced a significant rise in absences as families 

adhere to these directions. As you can also understand 

and appreciate, these directions also apply to staff and 
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so we may experience larger than normal staff 

absences. Although we make every effort to replace 

absent staff with casual teachers, this has also proven 

to be difficult. I thank you sincerely for your 

understanding with this. 

Health and Hygiene 

As previously mentioned, teachers are doing their best 

to ensure students maintain positive and proactive 

health and hygiene routines while at school. The 

message regarding the best way to maintain health and 

hygiene remains 

1. Wash your hands regularly and thoroughly. 

2. Sneeze into your elbow or a tissue, disposing of the 

tissue straight away and then washing your hands. 

3. Stay home if you are unwell.  

I am in continuous communication with the Department 

to ensure we have adequate supplies of hand soap for 

student and staff use.  

School Activities and Events 

At the direction of the Department, the following 

school activities and events have been impacted: 

- All assemblies have been cancelled until further 

notice. This includes Monday assembly, K-2 and 3-6 

assemblies and our Week 10 Combined Assembly. 

Students will still receive SRL awards in class and we 

will hold Bronze, Silver, Gold and Citizenship Awards 

until the next combined assembly. 

- Scripture has been cancelled. 

- RDA has been cancelled. 

- All Razorback, SSW and NSWPSSA sport events have 

temporarily ceased. 

- Easter Hat Parade has been cancelled. 

- Term One School Disco has been cancelled. 

- Picton ANZAC Day march has been cancelled. 

 

We will soon make a decision regarding school photos, 

cross country and gymnastics. We will communicate 

with you if there is a change to these activities.  

 

While we are sad that these activities cannot proceed, 

we are taking every step to ensure the health and 

safety of our school community. I thank you for your 

understanding. 

It is hard to turn on the television or radio, or even 

visit the shops without exposing children to the 

hysteria and panic surrounding this current issue. In 

times like these, children look to the adults in their 

lives to match their reactions. While we are, and we 

encourage everyone, to take the recommended steps to 

protect yourselves and your children from illness, it is 

also a timely reminder to think about the feelings and 
 

emotions of our children. We must remember that our 

children are watching us. We need to be their rock 

and model stability as best we can. Once again, I 

thank our staff and our whole school communtiy for 

your continued understanding and cooperation at this 

time. We will keep you informed of any updates as 

they come to hand.    

P&C Update 

As you know from our previous newsletter, at our P&C 

AGM we filled two of the four executive positions. At 

our meeting last week, the remaining two positions 

were elected. Congratulations to Manal Yen who was 

elected as our Vice-President and to Kath Whittaker 

who was re-elected into the role of Treasurer. I know 

both these ladies will add value to the P&C team. 

Congratulations! 

Playground Clubs 

At Picton PS, we ensure that all students have an 

opportunity to thrive and enjoy their day. We 

recognise that some students prefer quieter, more 

structured activities during the play breaks. Many of 

our teachers give up their lunch breaks, on top of 

their regular playground duties, to run alternate lunch 

clubs for students. We often use these clubs as 

strategies to support students who experience 

difficulty in the playground. This year, all our student 

leaders are also running playground clubs to support 

their peers. Included later in the newsletter is a 

timetable of our current playground clubs so you can 

see what activities are on offer each day. I encourage 

you to talk with your children about these clubs and 

consider if they could be of benefit to them. I thank 

our teachers for providing this support for our 

students and our student leaders for stepping up and 

showing initiative. 

SRL Token Winners 

Congratulations to the following students who were 

our SRL Token winners for Weeks 7 and 8. 

Week 7 – Bridie from 6W and Chloe from 3-6LW 

Week 8 – Birella from 3/4E and Jordan from 6B 

Wishing everyone a wonderful fortnight ahead and 

again, thank you for your support and understanding. 

 

Mr Nathan Neilson 

Proud Principal 
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SSW Regional Swimming 

Congratulations to Clancy Maitz, Levi Hamilton, Jack Gogarty, Luke Rainbow, Jude Hamilton and Harry 

Rogers who competed at the Sydney South West Regional Swimming Championships at Bradbury Pool on 

Tuesday. All swimmers swam incredibly well and represented Picton and Razorback with pride.  

A huge congratulations to Clancy, Jack and Luke who placed in the top three in their events and will be 

representing Picton PS and the SSW Region at the NSW PSSA State Championships in week 11.  

Clancy Maitz – 9 years 50m Freestyle – 3rd 

Jack Gogarty – Senior 50m Butterfly – 3rd 

Luke Rainbow – Senior 50m Breaststroke – 2nd  

Well done to all swimmers and all the best to Clancy, Jack and Luke for the State Championships, swim 

well! 

Miss Barnes 



 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School hats are now available at the uniform shop.  

Opening hours are Tuesdays from 8.45am to 11.00am. 

SCHOOL BANKING FOR 2020 

 

 

 

Please hand your bank books into the office by  

Wednesday as our volunteer Mrs Beverly Roams  

processes them on a Wednesday morning. 

 

Beverly Roams  

 

The Uniform Shop it still accepting donations of  

second hand uniforms.  Second hand uniforms will  

be available to purchase for $2 on Tuesdays from  

9am to 10am next to the uniform shop. 

 

We are in need of winter uniforms if you have 

 any please drop them into the box in the  

Admin Office please. 

 

 

Dear Parents, 

Please provide any speech, Occupational Therapy or 

paediatric reports your child may have to their classroom 

teacher. These reports help build a learning profile of your 

children and help our school to further provide support 

for them.  

– Alison Thomson,  

Learning Support Coordinator  

Magpie Box 

 

 

Please ensure all money is placed into the Magpie 

Box which is on the wall outside the Admin Building.  

 

If you are paying any fees by EFTPOS in the office, 

payments need to made by 3pm. 

Thank you 
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